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A nnual Code o f P ractice Review

The Commission recently discussed the annual review of the Code of Practice. There 
were two comments from individual Commissioners which I undertook to pass on to 
the Committee for its consideration.

One member correctly said that those of us who take part in the Commission’s Open 
Days around the country are struck by the number of times that the issue of suicide 
arises. It also crops up during our roundtable lunches that we have from time to time 
with interested parties. The concerns are about whether, in publishing excessive 
detail of the means by which someone has killed themselves, newspapers and 
magazines may in fact contribute to the likelihood of copycat suicides. Those who 
have raised it with us have pointed out to the research that has taken place into this 
subject -  with which I believe the Committee is familiar -  and to the fact that it is 
commonplace for voluntary Codes in other Western European countries to refer to the 
matter.

The other point was made by a Commissioner concerned to ensure that members of 
the public are aware that the Code extends to headlines. A proposed revision to 
Clause 1 (i) is to include the words ‘and headlines’ after the words ‘including 
pictures’.

With kind regards.
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